

Shetland Islands Council

Chief Executive: Morgan H. Goodlad

Dr Ann Black General Manager Shetland Charitable Trust 22-24 North Road Lerwick Shetland Town Hall Lerwick Shetland ZE1 0HB

Executive Services Department

Telephone: 01595 744505 Fax: 01595 744509 chief.executive@sic.shetland.gov.uk www.shetland.gov.uk

If calling please ask for Morgan Goodlad Direct Dial: 01595 744500

Date: 29 January 2009

RECTURE

Our Ref. MHG/IS Your Ref.

13 FEb

Dear Ann,

Reimbursements of Council Costs Viking Energy

I address this to you in the context of the Charitable Trust's position as majority shareholder of Viking Energy (VEL).

The Council sold 90% of the shares in this company to the Charitable Trust, in September 2007. This was on the clear understanding that all costs accrued to the Council for development of this business, for which the Charitable Trust now has majority ownership, would be met by VEL. At the time of agreeing the sale of the shares in this venture, the Council instructed the Head of Finance to pursue reimbursement of these costs.

The reasons for the apparent delay have been widely reported and principally appear to lie in the Trust not having yet agreed to capitalise VEL, with the required finance to meet these obligations.

The Council has since the time of the sale of VEL, now almost one and a half years ago, continued to provide the development costs which now amount to £1.74m. This is a matter of some concern to the Council and requires resolution. The Council simply cannot continue to meet these expenses for a company it has no locus in and we require to be reimbursed for the expenses accrued, as agreed at the time of the sale of shares.

I look forward the hearing from you.

Yours sincerely.

Morgan H Goodlad Chief Executive